After the first time that I was a host for the Social Action Mission I knew that I would want to be part of this group again. When the Canadians were here in Israel it was one of the most important and enjoyable experience that I had all year.  There were so many things that I loved about that week with the Canadians in Israel. I enjoyed being able to meet Jews who lived in other countries and to see the difference and similarities between us. It was also a great experience working with the Canadians in Kiryat Shmona to make a difference in their community. I felt that we worked very well as a team together and we helped make the school there a better place and improved the lives of the people in the community. 
I made some amazing friendships with the Canadians while they were in Israel, so when I found out I would have the opportunity to go to Canada I was very excited. I was really looking forward to meeting up with all of my Canadian friends. I was also very interested to see how people lived in Canada and how they celebrated Jewish holidays. 
When I arrived in Canada the first thing that I felt, was the indescribable COLD! After that I felt excitement to see what Canada and the Jewish community had to offer. Right away  I saw how close of a Jewish community there was. Even though they are so far from Israel they still all come together to celebrate with their community. 

One of the first activities that we did was visit a school for children grades 1-12.It was great to see the school all decorated for Hanukkah.  While we were there the children had the opportunity to ask us different kinds of questions. Some of the questions that we heard were: what’s it like to live in Israel?, What are the differences between Canada and Israel?, and asking about the political situations and safety of Israel.  I felt proud that I was able to represent Israel and answer these questions for the children.

One of the most significant experiences that I had while I was in Canada was volunteering for Tamir house.  This is a place that helps adults with disabilities. While we were there we met some of the people who lived there and saw how they were taken care of. We were also able to help them clean up some of their storage areas and bring all of their furniture in from outdoors before it became frozen from the winter. We also were able to take part in a choir practice with Tamir house.  It felt good to be able to help out the community in Ottawa just like the Canadians helped out the community in Kiryat Shmona. 
In addition to all of this we were also lucky enough to be able to explore the city of Ottawa. We went to visit the Parliament buildings, went skating on the rink of dreams, saw a hockey game, and went to visit Omega Park to see the Canadian animals. These experiences plus many many more, were what made my trip to Canada so memorable. 

The most important parts of the trip for me was the relationships that I made with people there. The friendships that I had made with the Canadians in Israel, grew to a whole other level with me being in Canada. These are friendships that I hope to have for the rest of my life. I truly hope that I will be a part of the Social Action Mission again to help other people have as great of an experience as I did. 

I would like to say whole heartedly, this was the most significant experience that I have had in my life so far. Thank you very much for this opportunity and I hope to see you again. 

Haim Shor 
